
Southbourne Trees

The obvious ones to start with are the 
memorial trees north of the 

recreation ground,  numerous photos 
have been taken.

The most iconic is the one below that 
was taken in April 2022

by Walter Francisco

The war in Ukraine started 
on 22nd February 2022 



History of the Tree

Mr Fred Smith lived at No.308 next to the Coop. 
He was a WW1 veteran and one time ‘winco’ in the 

Royal Flying Corp. 

In (probably) 1971/2 after Xmas, when his family 
came to visit, he planted the 

Christmas tree by his front gate. 

Every time l pass by that location, l remember those 
days with great affection. 

( l was a ‘lodger’ with Cardwell family 
at No. 310. )               Dave Thompson

Left:  
I’m told this is Mr and Mrs Apps at a 
wedding at St. Johns.
No idea who’s wedding but after 1951 as 
the WW2 memorial pillars are in place.  
This is the only view I have of the houses 
before the Co-op was built in 1955.   The 
Co-op moved in 2015.  
In 2021 it became Pets Corner. 
306 Main Road,   PO10 8JN





Stein  Road Trees

Planted in November 2016

the result of one person’s initiative..

This picture of mature trees is how we  

hope the 8 trees will one become,

Cont’d…



Stein Road Trees

An application was made to the Southern Co-operative by  Elizabeth, a 
resident, with the support of Southbourne Community Group which had a 
bank account and so could accept funding. 

Southern Co-op kindly granted £1000 for the project to go ahead, and this 
donation was then generously supplemented by 
West Sussex County Council.  WSCC selected the trees and provided the 
expertise to plant them.  
 
They were planted on  22nd November 2016.  This was entirely the 
initiative of one resident who with the support of our Southbourne 
Community Group was able to get eight trees planted at the Northern 
entrance to the village. 



Picture right is a 
mature tree 

courtesy of RHS.

Far right the 
Stein Road trees 

on 24th April 2018



In 2015, WSCC offered to supply and plant trees.   

Residents were asked to suggest locations with promises to water them 
until they were established.

WSCC then selected suitable trees for the location and planted them. 

I of course, kept the location maps and these are shown on the following pages.
(I have recently sent the maps to the Parish Council Environment Group)

The maps show the location and the type of tree planted. 

May I thank all the residents that watered these for some time.  

 



This is the same type of tree as at the top 
of Stein Road









These were the trees on the corner of 
Garsons Road/Main Road.

They were removed in October 2020 
presumably by the landowner.



This tree on Main Road is a 
significant landmark as it is in
very old photos of the road. 

It does not have a Tree Protection 
Order.   A bit concerning but it’s 
probably not in any danger unless 
they want to widen the road and then 
they would get permission to remove 
it whether TPO was in place or not. 



This was the first step of the Green Ring which will take many years to 
complete, but you have to start somewhere.
We knew we would be given a significant amount of housing but with 
the green ring concept embedded in the Neighbourhood Plan we 
could ensure a green corridor would be included and available for all 
to enjoy. 

The information about how it started may be of interest to future 
residents as those of us that started it will have long gone. 





With the concept of a Green Ring firmly 
embedded in our 2015 Neighbourhood Plan  
it was decided to apply for 400 free whips.  
These would need growing on for future use 
so a suitable nursery was created behind 
the Pavilion in the recreation ground. 
Fencing was installed and whips planted, 
but it didn’t survive long. 



An Art Grant was used to commission the 
design and creation of a gateway.  

Designs were submitted and Chalk Pit Forge 
was selected to create once approved.  This was 
then installed in the corner of Parham Place.  

It seems a bit odd as it doesn’t lead anywhere, 
but it will.  I have faith that we will have a green 
ring eventually. 

We entrust the responsibility for the future of 
our community to our councillors.



Stein 
Road

Stein Road Oak Tree.   
What do we know about this other than it has been there a long time?  

If you have any information please let me know via the contacts, where you 
can also send pictures. 

This corner. together with the border outside Tesco has recently been tidied 
up and improved by Southbourne Environment Group which can be 

contacted via Southbourne Parish Council



The Monterey Cypress Trees on Prinsted Shore were felled in 2021 



We end where we started at the Memorial Trees
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